City of Three Way

Minutes of the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Minutes, October 3, 2022              Approval Date, November 7, 2022
· Prayer





· Pledge to the American Flag

· Call to Order
· Roll Call




All elected officials were present.  In attendance were





Larry Sanders, Mary Ann Tremblay, Danny Wade,





Susan Rogers, and Wes Clayton
· Others Present



7
· Minutes
Mayor Sanders asked for a motion to dispense with the reading of minutes from the board meeting on 9/6/2022.  Alderman Tremblay moved to accept the minutes as presented.  Alderman Wade seconded the motion – all were in favor, motion passed. 
· Treasurer’s Report 


Susan Rogers
· Communications From The People
· There were no communications from the people.
· Communications From the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
· Mayor Sanders opened the Rezoning Public Hearing to Amend the Official Map of the City of Three to rezone property located at 124 and 136 Green Road, from

A–O District to R-L District, comprising of 5.95 acres, more or less.  Suzanne Jackson made a request that the 2nd Reading of Ordinance No. ZONING 2022-2 be held prior to the next board meeting on November 7.  The Board will present the 2nd reading at a Special Called Meeting on October 12.  No attendees at the meeting had any objections to the rezoning and Mayor Sanders closed the Rezoning Public Hearing.
· Mayor Sanders presented the first reading of Ordinance No. ZONING 2022-2 to Amend the Official Map of the City of Three Way to rezone property located at 124 and 136 Green Road, from A-O District to R-L District, comprising of 5.95 acres, more or less.  Alderman Wade made a motion to approve Ordinance No. ZONING 2022-2 to Amend the Official Map of the City of Three Way to rezone property located at 124 and 136 Green Road, from A-O District to R-L District, comprising of 5.95 acres and Alderman Tremblay seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a roll call vote.
· Mayor Sanders presented the second reading of Ordinance No. 2022-2A for the City to Amend the Property Tax Rate for the Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2022.  Alderman Tremblay made a motion to adopt Ordinance No. 2022-2A to Amend the Property Tax Rate for the Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2022 to $0.4159 from the previous tax rate of $0.4155.  Alderman Wade seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a roll call vote.
· Mayor Sanders presented an updated MOU between the Madison County Sheriff’s Office and the City of Three Way with all the requested changes.  Alderman Wade made a motion to accept the updated MOU between the Madison County Sheriff’s Office and the City of Three Way.  Alderman Tremblay seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a unanimous vote.

· Mayor Sanders presented proposals from All Occasion Lighting for Christmas Decorations/Lights to be installed at Pine Hill Park at a cost of $5,000, and at City Hall at a cost of $2,005.  He stated that the lights at the park flagpole will be all white LED lighting.  Alderman Tremblay made a motion to accept the proposal from All Occasion Lighting to install Christmas Decorations/Lights at Pine Hill Park and City Hall for a total of $7,005.  Alderman Wade seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a unanimous vote.
· Mayor Sanders presented a proposal from T-Mobile for cell phone service.  It was decided to contact Verizon prior to making a decision to seek the possibility of Verizon matching the rate that T-Mobile quoted.  Susan Rogers will contact Verizon and report back to the Board.
· Mayor Sanders presented a draft ordinance from Jay Bush on setting up a Municipal Court for the City of Three Way and suggested that a Special Called Meeting be held to discuss the information with Jay Bush.  The Board scheduled the Special Called Meeting for Wednesday, October 12 at 5:15 pm in the City Hall Board Room.
· Mayor Sanders gave an update on the 2022 Street Paving Project.  Martin Paving has finished repairs on the culvert and is anticipating being able to pave in the very near future.
· Mayor Sanders announced that the catch basin repair on Chamberlain Drive has been completed.
· The Board of Mayor and Alderman scheduled the City Christmas Dinner for Tuesday, December 6, at 6:00 pm to be held in the City Hall Board Room.  Gourmet-Your-Way will provide catering for the dinner.
· Mayor Sanders announced that the City leaf collection service will begin on November 3, 2022, and will end on February 23, 2023.
· Mayor Sanders announced that the Tennessee Comptroller of the Treasury has issued the City of Three Way a certificate for excellence in our budgeting process and said the City received an A+.  Mayor Sanders commended City Recorder, Susan Rogers, for her diligence in the budgeting process.
· Mayor Sanders presented the Aldermen with some information from Wold HRF Design.  The park expansion will be added to the agenda in the near future and this information will be reviewed.
· Mayor Sanders announced that the Madison Co. Sheriff’s Office provided a report on current policing activities and made copies available to the public.
· Adjourn
· Alderman Tremblay motioned to adjourn the meeting; Alderman Wade did second. All were in favor, motion did carry.
· Next meeting held          
· Monday, November 7
Minutes recorded by Susan Rogers
